

### Community Consultant Log – Luxx Project, NU

<u>Date</u>	<u>Time</u>	<u>Contact</u>	<u>Type</u>	<u>Details</u>
June 7, 2017	1:10 pm	Mayor Simionie Sammurtok	Face to Face conversation	Nick Thomas introduced himself to Mayor Sammurtok and gave him an update on the Luxx Project while at an Socio Economic Monitoring Committee conference in Rankin Inlet. Discussed the other diamond exploration going on in the old Shear Minerals area (Kahuna etc) with Dunnedin. I let him know that Luxx was not busy at the moment but we will be in touch when and if we are planning some activity and will come to the community to meet with everyone: Mayor, Council and the community. He was concerned mostly with employment opportunities for the people of Chesterfield. He feels the community had been left out of some of the opportunities provided by Agnico Eagle to the rest of the Kivalliq. Generally very supportive of exploration as long as there are opportunities for Chesterfield.
October 1, 2015	5:08 pm	Rick Van Horne, SAO Chesterfield	Email - Incoming	<p>Hi Nick,</p> <p>I think the 17 (November) will work, however it is a long ways off. I can confirm closer to the date.</p> <p>Yes, it is a special meeting, but the council does not receive any additional pay for it.</p> <p>As for the hall rental it is 300.00 per event.</p> <p>To ensure that you get a good turnout from the community, it is best to have coffee, snacks, and a draw for a prize or two. If not it could only be you and I there.</p> <p>Also any additional communication would not hurt. I will leave that up to you.</p> <p>Rick</p>

### Community Consultant Log – Luxx Project, NU

				<b><i>Meeting was cancelled due to weather. Ken Armstrong and Nick Thomas could not get into the community. Stuck in Winnipeg.</i></b>
September 30, 2015	3:29 pm	Rick Van Horne, SAO Chesterfield CC: Barrie Aggark	Email - Outgoing	<p>Hey there Rick,</p> <p>We have confirmed our meeting with Naujaat and are currently booking our flights.</p> <p>It sounds as though we will be landing at Chesterfield at 12:10 pm on November 17th. I'm thinking for safety's sake, in case there are weather delays, perhaps we should say a meeting with Mayor and Council at 3 pm. Does that work with everyone on your side?</p> <p>Will this qualify as a Special Meeting and if so will there be a cost associated with the meeting? Please let me know one way or the other.</p> <p>For that evening we'd like to have a public meeting about the program in a venue that you would deem appropriate. We will be putting on a short presentation and fielding some questions. We will have to hire an interpreter for both meetings and for the evening would there be a charge for using the hall?</p> <p>Let me know if you have ideas on either of these points. Also, if you have some tips on what makes for a successfully attended meeting in Chesterfield please let me know. Radio ads? Flyers / posters? Anything you would suggest?</p> <p>Cheers,</p>
September 25, 2015	3:59 pm	Rick Van Horne, SAO Chesterfield CC: Barrie Aggark	Email - Outgoing	Perfect. Thanks Rick.

### Community Consultant Log – Luxx Project, NU

				<p>Just waiting for a firm from Naujaat then I will book the tickets and confirm with you.</p> <p>Thanks and have a good weekend.</p> <p>Nick.</p>
September 24, 2015	3:06 pm	Rick Van Horne, SAO Chesterfield CC: Barrie Aggark	Email - Incoming	<p>That could work Nick.</p> <p>Rick</p>
September 24, 2015	2:01 pm	Rick Van Horne, SAO Chesterfield CC: Barrie Aggark	Email - Outgoing	<p>Rick,</p> <p>I'm trying to work with the following week now so I can avoid a stat holiday in the middle of the week. It was making things problematic.</p> <p>How would November 17th be for Mayor and Council for an afternoon meeting? If appropriate we can do a public meeting that evening then. We would be arriving to town on the 12:10 from Winnipeg.</p> <p>I will just check in with Naujaat to ensure it will work on their side. I will get back to you shortly. In the meantime please let me know if that will work on your side.</p> <p>Thanks,</p> <p>Nick.</p>
September 18, 2015	2:53 pm	Rick Van Horne, SAO Chesterfield CC: Barrie Aggark	Email - Incoming	<p>Sounds great just keep me posted.</p>
September 18, 2015	2:24 pm	Rick Van Horne, SAO Chesterfield CC: Barrie Aggark	Email - Outgoing	<p>OK. I'm working towards the Monday evening. We would have to be out on the flight to Naujaat in the morning. Just looking into some flights.</p>

### Community Consultant Log – Luxx Project, NU

				Cheers.
September 18, 2015	2:22 pm		Email - Incoming	Hi Nick,  An evening meeting would be best for a larger turn out.  Rick
September 18, 2015	1:54 pm	Rick Van Horne, SAO Chesterfield CC: Barrie Aggark	Email - Outgoing	Thanks Rick,  I will work towards making it happen for the ninth of November. If that won't work out we can come back through Chesterfield after our Tuesday meeting in Naujaat. That would give some more time actually, but we'll see if the Monday works with the airplane schedules first as per David's request.  Do you think we would have many people out to a public meeting on a Monday during the day or is that asking for a dud of a meeting? If we came on the Wednesday we could stay over night and do an evening public meeting if that would work best.  Thanks for your feedback,  Nick.
September 18, 2015	2:03 pm	David Kattegatsiak, SAO Chesterfield Inlet	Email - Incoming	Nick,  During the holidays people will not show-up... REMEMBRANCE DAY is statutory Holiday... any other dates?
September 18, 2015	1:54 pm	Rick Van Horne, SAO Chesterfield CC: Barrie Aggark	Email - Outgoing	Will do Richard.  Thanks. I will get back to you with some tightened up ideas once I look into the flight.

### Community Consultant Log – Luxx Project, NU

				Cheers and have a good weekend,  Nick.
September 18, 2015	1:54 pm	Rick Van Horne, SAO Chesterfield CC: Barrie Aggark	Email - Incoming	Good day Nick,  Please do all of your coordinating through the myself. David does not have the authority to speak on behalf of the Hamlet.  Rick
September 18, 2015	1:03 pm	David Kattegatsiak, SAO Chesterfield Inlet  Richard Van Horne <rcvhn@nb.sympatico.ca>; harry aggark <chester_mayor@qiniq.com>; Aqigiq HTO <htochester@qiniq.com>; Valerie Ipkarnerk <clochesterfield@kivalliqinuit.ca>; Jay Boucher <jayaboucher@gmail.com>; Morrison, Wade <Wade.Morrison@arcticcollege.ca>; Marc Ippiak <pimakslirvik@qiniq.com>; Roy Mullins <cihcfinance@qiniq.com>; chesterwildlife@qiniq.com; Jennifer Sammurtok <chestermngr@qiniq.com>	Email - Outgoing	David,  I will just ensure the commercial flights can get us in on that morning.  If we can make it in on the Monday would the public meeting be attended if it was in the middle of the day? Let's keep the idea of Wednesday the 11th open. Actually, that's Remembrance Day. People may not want to have a meeting on that day.  I will have to let the flight schedule make a few of these decisions for me. Anyway. I will keep in touch with you as this comes together and will send you a notice to post once you agree on the details.  Thanks very much,  Nick.
September 18, 2015	1:02 pm	David Kattegatsiak, SAO Chesterfield Inlet  Richard Van Horne <rcvhn@nb.sympatico.ca>; harry aggark <chester_mayor@qiniq.com>; Aqigiq HTO <htochester@qiniq.com>; Valerie Ipkarnerk <clochesterfield@kivalliqinuit.ca>; Jay Boucher	Email - Incoming	Good afternoon Nick,  This could be host in the gymnasium, which Inuktitut translator will need to be included in open-house meeting with general public... can you prepare a OPEN HOUSE PUBLIC NOTICE that I can posts? The project had

### Community Consultant Log – Luxx Project, NU

		<p>&lt;jayaboucher@gmail.com&gt;; Morrison, Wade          &lt;Wade.Morrison@arcticcollege.ca&gt;; Marc Ippiak          &lt;pimakslirvik@qiniq.com&gt;; Roy Mullins          &lt;cihcfinance@qiniq.com&gt;; chesterwildlife@qiniq.com;          Jennifer Sammurtok &lt;chestermngr@qiniq.com&gt;</p>		<p>great number of support but unfortunately could not proceed at this point of time! Thanks for the generous response.</p>
September 18, 2015	12:24 pm	Rick Van Horne	Email - Incoming	<p>Thanks Rick,</p> <p>I will work towards making it happen for the ninth of November. If that won't work out we can come back through Chesterfield after our Tuesday meeting in Naujaat. That would give some more time actually, but we'll see if the Monday works with the airplane schedules first as per David's request.</p> <p>Do you think we would have many people out to a public meeting on a Monday during the day or is that asking for a dud of a meeting? If we came on the Wednesday we could stay over night and do an evening public meeting if that would work best.</p> <p>Thanks for your feedback,</p> <p>Nick.</p>
September 18, 2015	12:20 pm	<p>David Kattegatsiak</p> <p>Richard Van Horne &lt;rcvhnbnb@sympatico.ca&gt;; harry aggark &lt;chester_mayor@qiniq.com&gt;; Aqigiq HTO &lt;htochester@qiniq.com&gt;; chesterwildlife@qiniq.com; Jay Boucher &lt;jayaboucher@gmail.com&gt;; Morrison, Wade &lt;Wade.Morrison@arcticcollege.ca&gt;; Marc Ippiak &lt;pimakslirvik@qiniq.com&gt;; Roy Mullins &lt;cihcfinance@qiniq.com&gt;; Valerie Ipkarnerk &lt;clochesterfield@kivalliqinuit.ca&gt;; Jennifer Sammurtok</p>	Email - Outgoing	<p>David,</p> <p>I will look into the scheduled flights to arrive on the morning of the 9th of November to have a meeting with the Mayor and Council as well as a meeting with the general public if you think there would be an interest from the Community.</p> <p>Would you recommend a place that we could conduct the community meeting?</p>

### Community Consultant Log – Luxx Project, NU

		<chestermngr@qiniq.com>; jacinthe amarok <lands_hamlet@qiniq.com>		Thanks for any input you may have. Good to see you're still the EDO in Chesterfield. Did you manage to make some headway with your proposal for a pre-employment training facility in Chesterfield? Also, I was wondering if you've had a meeting with Dunnedin regarding their work in the area?  Good to hear from you,  Nick.
September 18, 2015	12:07 pm	David Kattegatsiak  CC: Richard Van Horne <rcvhnbnb.sympatico.ca>; harry aggark <chester_mayor@qiniq.com>; Aqigiq HTO <htochester@qiniq.com>; chesterwildlife@qiniq.com; Jay Boucher <jayaboucher@gmail.com>; Morrison, Wade <Wade.Morrison@arcticcollege.ca>; Marc Ippiak <pimakslirvik@qiniq.com>; Roy Mullins <cihcfinance@qiniq.com>; Valerie Ipkarnerk <clochesterfield@kivalliqinuit.ca>; Jennifer Sammurtok <chestermngr@qiniq.com>; jacinthe amarok <lands_hamlet@qiniq.com>	Email - Incoming	Good afternoon Nick,  Before November 10 would be ideal... if you're willing to meet with general public... thanks.
September 18, 2015	12:23 pm	Rick Van Horne, SAO Chesterfield CC: Barrie Aggark	Email - Incoming	Hi Nick,  Yes it would be beneficial for you to meet with our Mayor and Council. After the first week in November would be best.  Thanks  Rick Van Horne, SAO
September 17, 2015	7:31 pm	David Kattegatsiak, EDO Chesterfield Inlet; CC: Rick Van Horne SAO Chesterfield Inlet,	Email - Outgoing	Hello David,

### Community Consultant Log – Luxx Project, NU

				<p>It has been quite a while since we have exchanged emails. I hope you're still in this job position.</p> <p>I'm touching base to try and set up a visit with the Mayor and Council and possibly with the Community if you think there would be an interest. We're in the process of applying for drill permit to try and drill the Luxx Project possibly in 2016, but more likely in 2017, when hopefully the markets are better and funding for this type of project may be more supported.</p> <p>We're currently schedule to meet with Naujaat (Repulse Bay) on November 10. Will either before or after that time work for a meeting on your side?</p> <p>Let me know if I should be approaching the SAO instead to set this up.</p> <p>Thanks. Hope to hear from you soon.</p> <p>Nick.</p>
May 22, 2014	3:30 pm	Nick Thomas and Denise Lockett At the Chesterfield Hamlet with Harry Aggark (Mayor), Douglas Aggark (Acting Settlement Administrative Officer), Mark Amarok (HTO and Council), Marlene Aggark, Maryanne Issaluk (HTO ), Louis Autut (elder)	Meeting in-person in Chesterfield Inlet	See Minutes from Meeting in Consultation Binder
May 22, 2014	11:03 am	Mary-Ann Issulak (HTO Manager) and Leah Muckpah, Kivalliq Regional Coordinator	Email - Outgoing	<p>Ok. I'm not sure yet if they are able to fit us into their schedule but we're coming to town now in case. Keep in touch with Douglas. Thanks! Hope to meet you soon.</p> <p>Nick</p>
May 22, 2014	9:32 am	Mary-Ann Issulak (HTO Manager) and Leah Muckpah, Kivalliq Regional Coordinator	Email – Incoming	If you will be meeting with the Hamlet Councillors today, myself and 2 others from HTO will be there. HTO



### Community Consultant Log – Luxx Project, NU

				<p>chairman is not able to attend , he is busy with the Canadian Rangers patrol type 1, they are travelling out land today. He is not back until tomorrow or Saturday.</p> <p>maryann</p>
May 22, 2014	8:55 am	Mary-Ann Issulak (HTO Manager) and Leah Muckpah, Kivalliq Regional Coordinator	Email - Outgoing	<p>I'm sorry. We're scheduled to fly home to Vancouver tomorrow morning early and both of us have to get back for other work commitments.</p> <p>Will you be having another HTO meeting in late June or early July that we could try to plan around? We will be starting up our program in Repulse Bay around that time and could have some geologists in the area and I could join them then.</p> <p>Nick.</p>
May 22, 2014	8:51 am	Mary-Ann Issulak (HTO Manager) and Leah Muckpah, Kivalliq Regional Coordinator	Email - Incoming	<p>Is it possible for you to change your travel to Monday. May 12\14 instead.</p>
May 22, 2014	8:27 am	Mary-Ann Issulak (HTO Manager) and Leah Muckpah, Kivalliq Regional Coordinator	Email - Outgoing	<p>Thanks Maryann,</p> <p>We've made it to Rankin and we're on a flight into Chesterfield around noon. We're hoping to find a window of opportunity to meet with Douglas and they Mayor this afternoon but they are fairly busy. Douglas mentioned on the phone just now he can pass on our information to the rest of the HTO.</p> <p>The next time we are through the community we will touch base and try to meet up again,</p> <p>Regards,</p> <p>Nick.</p>

### Community Consultant Log – Luxx Project, NU

May 22, 2014	7:14 pm	Mary-Ann Issulak (HTO Manager) and Leah Muckpah, Kivalliq Regional Coordinator	Email - Incoming	<p>Douglas informed me that you wanted to meet with him and the mayor. Douglas is one of the HTO directors, Chairman for HTO is busy with the Canadian rangers right now. 4 Hamlet councilors are also HTO directors for your information.</p> <p>Mary-Ann</p>
May 21, 2014	4:47 pm	Mary-Ann Issulak (HTO Manager) and Leah Muckpah, Kivalliq Regional Coordinator	Email - Outgoing	<p>Sorry, but we could not get into Rankin this afternoon and have been diverted to Churchill. We're going to try again on a different flight which may get us to Chesterfield after noon some time.</p> <p>Would you have any time to meet in the afternoon instead if we manage to make into town? We have to be on the 5 pm flight to Winnipeg tomorrow following our visit.</p> <p>Regards,</p> <p>Nick.</p>
May 21, 2014	4:47 pm	Mary-Ann Issulak (HTO Manager) and Leah Muckpah, Kivalliq Regional Coordinator	Email - Incoming	<p>Good afternoon,</p> <p>The directors agree to meet with you May 22, just give us the time.</p> <p>maryann</p>
May 15, 2014	2:21 pm	Mary-Ann Issulak (HTO Manager) and Leah Muckpah, Kivalliq Regional Coordinator	Email - Outgoing	<p>Hello Mary Ann,</p> <p>My name is Nick Thomas and I work for a diamond exploration company in Vancouver that is coming to Chesterfield Inlet later in May to meet with the Mayor and possibly the council. We have an exploration project located approximately 60 km to the northwest that we're planning to do some prospecting on this summer with</p>

### Community Consultant Log – Luxx Project, NU

				<p>the possibility of a small drilling campaign to come possibly in 2015 if we apply for and receive the permit.</p> <p>At the moment we have the indication from glacial till samples that there could be a kimberlite on the property that has the potential to host diamonds and so we're trying to locate it to take a small sample.</p> <p>If you are free on May 22 we will be in town for the day and would like to come by your office to talk with you about the project and our proposed work program.</p> <p>Let me know if you think that could work out.</p> <p>Best regards,</p>
April 30, 2014	11:36 pm	Doug Aggark – SEO of Chesterfield Inlet	Email - Outgoing	<p>Hey there Doug,</p> <p>I realized upon looking at flight schedules that we won't arrive in Chesterfield Inlet until 6:15 pm on Wednesday May 21st. Too late for a meeting with Mayor and Council in the afternoon as you and I had discussed.</p> <p>I just got off the phone with Mayor Harry Aggark to let him know because I hear you're at the garage right now. I proposed having the meeting on Thursday morning if possible and he mentioned that it shouldn't be a problem especially if the meeting isn't with council and just with him and yourself. We are ok with that with the Luxx Project being at the early stage it is at.</p> <p>I have to go ahead and book the plane tickets today if I can so I will call back in an hour or so to make sure this change will work and you're aware of it.</p> <p>Thanks very much.</p>

### Community Consultant Log – Luxx Project, NU

				<p>I hope you got your truck fixed!</p> <p>Nick.</p>
April 28, 2014	3:24 pm	Doug Aggark – SEO of Chesterfield Inlet	Email - outgoing	<p>Hello Mr. Aggark,</p> <p>I work for a junior diamond exploration company called North Arrow Minerals from Vancouver. We have an early stage project located about 60 northwest of Chesterfield Inlet called the Luxx Project and we would like the opportunity to come to your community to meet with the Mayor, Harry Aggark and Council to introduce ourselves and to discuss the property. We are visiting the community of Repulse Bay on the Tuesday and Wednesday, May 22nd and 23rd and would be arriving in Chesterfield Inlet on Thursday, May 24th on the afternoon flight from Rankin Inlet , assuming you are available for a meeting.</p> <p>There is a kimberlite indicator anomaly on the property that suggests diamonds may be present in the source kimberlite (the source rock for diamonds). We would like to come this summer once the snow is gone to have a walk around to see if we can find any evidence of this kimberlite on the surface. We will also be submitting a request for a drilling permit in the nearer-term in case kimberlite is not found at surface this summer and drilling is required to locate it.</p> <p>If we did receive the permit and move ahead to the drilling stage for this anomaly at the Luxx Project we would not build a camp for the work. We would be working out of Chesterfield Inlet and it would be a pretty short program, probably around a week to two weeks or so.</p>

### Community Consultant Log – Luxx Project, NU

				<p>I will call tomorrow to follow up on this email and to introduce myself. We could either meet late in the day on the 24th of May or on the morning of the 25th; whichever works best.</p> <p>I look forward to talking to you sometime tomorrow and we can discuss the possibility of a meeting further.</p> <p>Best regards,</p> <p>Nick Thomas</p>
--	--	--	--	---